Holy Spirit and St Marks
Bishop's Committee Meeting Minutes
Sunday, September 27, 2020
CALL TO ORDER; Kelly called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ruth Harlow, Ron Sibley, (remotely), Rev. Kelly Sundberg Seaman, Guy Tillson, Wayne Trombly, Katie Patten and Paula Hancock.
SCRIPTURE REFLECTIONS
· Scripture Reflections was led by Ruth Harlow. Isaiah 43:19.
DISPOSITION OF MINUTES: (Paula)
· Wayne made a motion to accept the Sunday, July 12, 2020 minutes as amended. Ruth Harlow seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
· Wayne made a motion to accept the email distributed by Kelly on August 21, 2020 as the official minutes for our August 23, 2020 Bishop's Committee Meeting. Kelly seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
FINANCE OVERVIEW (Wayne) -
· Wayne advised that Holy Spirit and St. Marks have stabilized our income and expenses for the months of July and August. We continue to have a $19,000 deficit.
· The deficit for the year could be as high as $23-$24,000. Our $17,000 PPP loan will be recorded as income when it is forgiven by the Small Business Administration.
· Our pledge income has stabilized in July and August and Wayne expects it will continue for the remainder of the year.
· The sale of 263 Highland Street has added $223,000 to our  endowment funds which will add $11,000 to our income revenue for 2021.
· Kelly's shared ministry as Dean of the School for Ministry will be helpful to our  expenses as we will now be sharing Kelly’s salary and expenses 50/50 with the Diocese. (Has been 60-40)
· When the merger of our finances into one new parish in 2021 our combined endowments revenue will total between $30-$35,000.
· At our Sunday, October 25, 2020 Bishop's Committee Meeting Wayne will present the preliminary annual budget for 2021 for review by the Bishop's Committee.
· We will need to re-envision our Stewardship Campaign for 2021. We will need to re-evaluate our time/talent/service resources.
· With our recent reduction in property ownership we will have more energy to focus on ministries within our parish/communities. This will be a time of respite and shift in viewpoint.
WORSHIP UPDATE
· Sunday, September 27, 2020 was Kelly's first Sunday as Dean of the School for Ministry. All went well. 
· Our summer worship had a solid group of parishioners who attended our 8:15 AM service; we had a solid group of parishioners who faithfully attended our Healing Service on Thursdays. 
· After Labor Day we had an 8:15 AM service (remote) which was a quiet service with no music. We added a 9:30 AM service with music and spoken sermon (remotely). At the 9:30 service we celebrate the first part of the Eucharist with no Communion. The 9:30 AM service had a small congregation 1/2-1/3 of our congregation but this congregation is growing. 
· We have had quite a number of one-on-one pastoral conversations having our conversations in the parishioner's driveway.
· We do not have permission from the Bishop yet to conduct indoor worship services.
· We have permission from the Bishop to conduct outdoor worship services. 
· On Sunday, October 4 we will assemble at Holderness School (outside) for outdoor worship. Masks for all will be required. For those who may be apprehensive can worship from their car. We will pull all cars into a circle and parishioners can worship without leaving their cars. Pictures of our pets will be acceptable for the Blessing of the Animals as we celebrate the Feast of St. Francis, the patron saint of animals. 
· Josh Hill will worship with us Sunday morning. The faculty, staff, students, and Holderness School families will not worship with us; they will have their own worship service later in the day. 
· If public health numbers stay steady or improve, on Sunday, November 1 (All Saints Day) we will be worshipping with Holderness School at their Holy Cross Chapel. It will be an indoor worship service (Eucharist).
· The Holderness School Holy Cross Chapel has high ceilings, no pews and a very large room. The building has two doors for entrance and exit. We will be using this space for worship since there is plenty of room for proper distancing, multiple use of space, proper ventilation; we will be able to configure chairs to meet our needs for each service.
· If public health numbers stay steady or improve, we will have an indoor Eucharist at the Holderness School Holy Cross Chapel on Sunday, November 29 (first Sunday in Advent). Masks will be required for all Holderness School Holy Cross Chapel worship services. 
· The next scheduled Bishop's Committee Meeting will be Sunday, October 25, 2020. 
MERGER UPDATE
· The merger of our two parishes into one new parish has filled the Bishop, Standing Committee (Bishop's Vestry) and Diocesan Council (deals with Diocesan business between annual Diocesan Convention) with joy and amazement at what has been accomplished by our parishes. 
· At the Saturday, November 14, 2020 Diocesan Convention we will request admission to the Diocese as one new parish under a new name.
· Our name will not be mentioned to anyone until it is presented at Convention. It will be handled as a friendly amendment to the resolution. 
NEW NAME DISCUSSION
The Bishop's Committee discussed briefly some potential names for our new parish. The members made the following suggestions:
· We want our name to reflect who we are, who/what we want to become, who we want to be.
· Retaining Holy Spirit & St. Marks in our new name is a continuation of our parish history.
· The words “Holy Spirit” denotes risk, in a good sense. Both these congregations have risked in their past and relied on God to keep the parishes moving forward and growing.
· Church of the Upper Room
· Episcopal Church of Christ Emanuel
· Episcopal Church of Julian of Norwich
· Episcopal Church of the Holy Name
NEW PARISH STRENGTHS
· We have a number of members who are willing to do something; are willing to create something new
· We are going toward something 
· We still work together as a parish
· Despite our differences we have stayed together
· We continue to work together
· Those members who chose to leave our parish were not criticized for their decision but welcomed if they should choose to visit us again. 
· We continue to have ongoing conversations with “folks on the edge.” We are the church of the new creation
· This new parish has perseverance and resilience
· We have a reservoir of faith in abundance; we show rebirth and resurrection
· We have steadfast faithfulness
· We are a church connected; who care for ourselves and for each other
· We will be a merged parish who is not afraid to risk
· We have a strong, stable ongoing childrens’ formation program
· BUILDING ISSUES
· We do not know how many keys to Sherrill Hall and St. Marks are out in the community or among our parish membership.
· We would like to rekey both buildings. Each building would have its own key. 
· The continuing covid- required closing of Sherrill Hall is difficult/uncomfortable for the local community.
· We need to designate a property manager/liaison for our property and buildings
· We need to create a log of people who have been given keys. Amber will be the keeper of the log for keys. When any person who has been given a key leaves the parish or has no further need for a key will turn in his/her key to the office. 
· The new congregation’s bylaws will not provide for a “Junior Warden” who is the de facto property manager. The property manager & liaison to the BC will be a distinct ministry; that person may or may not be a BC member, but will communicate and cooperate with the BC. This change recognizes that these two sorts of leadership (BC and property liaison/care do not always co-exist in people’s ability to volunteer and serve)
· Wayne made a motion: to rekey Sherrill Hall and the Church separately. Amber will keep all keys and maintain the key log. We will engrave a number on each key. Ruth seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
· Paul Wilson will be asked to oversee the rekeying project of Sherrill Hall and the church.
· All parties/organizations who use Sherrill Hall for organizational or private events will be notified of the closure of Sherrill Hall for all public/organizational/private events. 
CHURCH OFFICE UPDATE
· The present Sherrill Hall church office will be moved to our South Main Street office in Plymouth. The site is more private. We will have adequate office space and access to a conference room for small meetings.
BISHOP'S PARISH VISIT
· The Bishop will be visiting Holy Spirit/St. Marks virtually (remotely) on Sunday, October 18, 2020. 
· He will preside at the main service (9:30) and will invite the entire Diocese to join him remotely. 
· On Sunday, October 25 the Bishop will meet remotely with members of the Bishop's Committee. We may need to adjust the time/date to meet the Bishop's calendar. 
· After Diocesan Convention (Saturday, November 14) the Bishop will meet with the congregation via Zoom for a coffee hour format. We may need to adjust the time/date to meet the Bishop's calendar. 
CLERGY UPDATE
· Kelly will be taking care of pastoral visits with our elderly members and our shut-ins going forward. Deacon Maryan will continue her ministry among our young people for the present time. 
· Kelly will meet with family groups in driveway conversations and indoor Eucharist with our elderly shut-in members and other pastoral visits.
· Amber will send out postcards to all members of our congregation with information concerning our Sunday, October 4, 2020 worship service at Holderness School.
· Katie Patten will update our church Facebook Page with the information about our Sunday, October 4 worship service at Holderness School. 
BISHOP'S COMMITTEE MEETING UPDATE
· October 25: Bishop will meet (remotely) with Bishop's Committee at this meeting. 
· Diocesan Convention Saturday November 14 (online)
· November Meeting: TBD
ADJOURNMENT:
· A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. The motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 12:10 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Paula Hancock, Clerk
